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ZONING, PLATTING & ADVISORY COMMITTEE (ZPAC) 
December 6, 2016 – Meeting Minutes 

 
Mike Hoffman called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m. 
 
Present:   
Fran Klaas – Highway Department 
Aaron Rybski – Health Department 
David Guritz- Forest Preserve 
Mike Hoffman- Teska  
Jason Langston – Sheriff’s Office 
 
Absent:  
Greg Chismark – WBK Engineering, LLC 
Megan Andrews – Soil & Water Conservation District 
Brain Holdiman- PBZ Department 
 
Audience: No one in attendance 
 

AGENDA 
Mr. Klaas made a motion, seconded by Mr. Guritz, to approve the agenda.   With a voice vote the motion carried. 
 

MINUTES 
Mr. Klaas made a motion, seconded by Mr. Guritz, to approve the September 6, 2016 meeting minutes with a 
correction to the spelling of Mr. Klaas’s name.  With a voice vote of 5-0 ayes, the motion carried.  
 

PETITIONS 
Petition 16-26 – Pagel 
Mike Hoffman summarized the petition, noting the request to rezone approximately 3 acres from R-1 to R-3 to allow 
the lot to be split into two parcels and an additional home constructed.  He noted that there is property zoned R-3 
immediately to the west.   Mr. Rybski noted that his office did not have a record of the septic field for the existing 
home, and would like to make sure that the proposed lot would not interfere with that existing field.  Mr. Hoffman 
noted he would raise the issue with the applicant.  Fran Klaas asked if they plan to submit for a two lot subdivision, 
and noted a potential issue with right-of-way dedication along Douglas Road with how it might impact the setback of 
the existing home.  Mr. Hoffman suggested he would follow-up with the applicant’s attorney Mr. Kramer.  
 
Mr. Klaas made a motion, seconded by Mr. Guritz to recommend approval and move the case on to the January 
25

th
, 2017 Regional Planning Commission meeting.  Approved unanimously via voice vote. 

 
 

REVIEW OF PETITIONS THAT WENT TO COUNTY BOARD 
Mr. Hoffman noted that the Lasky plat of vacation (16-17) was approved by the County Board in September and 
both the High Grove rezoning and preliminary/final plat (16-21) were approved by the County Board in October.  He 
also noted that the Bluffs Inc. d/b/a Cider Creek special use (16-25) was also approved by the County Board on 
October 17

th
, 2016. 

OLD BUSINESS - None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Mr. Hoffman noted that an updated schedule for planning and zoning activity was being created, and ask if the 
committee was comfortable maintaining the same first Tuesday of the month meeting schedule.  All members 
present confirmed that was acceptable. 

PUBLIC COMMENT - None 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Guritz made a motion, seconded by Mr. Klaas, to adjourn. With a voice vote of all ayes, the motion carried. The 
ZPAC, at 9:16 am, adjourned.  


